
Covid-19 
We have received further guidance from Rachel Flowers, Director of Public Health, Croydon.  
We have put into place most of the guidance in school, including the recommendation to cancel in    
person Christmas performances, and reduction of contact between those who do not normally mix. 
We would also like to draw your attention to the following advice: 
 
Household close contacts in KS2 and above who are exempt from isolation and are attending school 
are encouraged to carry out daily lateral flow testing for 10 days after the onset of symptoms (or posi-
tive test if asymptomatic) in the case in their household, and only attend school if their lateral flow test 
is negative.  They are also encouraged to follow national guidance for all contacts and access a PCR 
test at COVID-19:guidance for households with possible coronavirus infection—GOV.UK (www.gov.uk).  
People who have tested positive with a PCR test within the last 90 days do not need to be tested.  
 

Christmas Activities 

The Christmas post box has now been set up in the well outside the hall, for                   

children to post their Christmas cards.  Please ensure the envelopes are clearly 

marked with full name and class on the front.  

The infant children are busy rehearsing for the nativity, which will be recorded 

next week and will available to watch from 14th December.  Details of how to watch the nativity 

will be sent closer to the time.   

Next Friday we will holding National Elf Day, where the children will be trying to find the mischie-

vous elves in our forest school. On this day, children should wear school uniform, bring trainers or 

wellies and they may also wear a elf hat. 

On Monday 13th, the whole school will be heading to All Saints Church for our carol service.  We 

will be walking to the church and children will be sat in class bubbles, with plenty of space between 

them.  Unfortunately we cannot invite parents into the church for this service.   

On Thursday 16th, children are invited to wear a Christmas jumper into school.  They do not need 

to wear uniform on this day.  The class parties will be held in the afternoon, and class reps will be 

asked to organise donations of food for the parties.   A separate letter will be sent out with further 

details.   

Our last day of term is Friday 17th, we will be finishing at 1.30 pm on this day.  

School re-opens on Wednesday 5th January  2022. 

 



Attendance for this week 

 Reception   87.9% 

 Year 1    84.3% 

 Year 2    76.2% 

 Year 3    99.1% 

 Year 4    83.0% 

 Year 5    89.3% 

 Year 6    93.3% 

 

Netball Match Kenley v Smitham  

Result: Kenley 9  Smitham 0 

We began scoring goals very quickly, and the 

other team started to get tired.  We played in 6 

minute quarters.  By the of the first half, we had 

already scored 6 goals.  Some people on our 

team switched positions, mainly our shooters.  

During our last half, we scored our final goals 

which made our chances of winning better. 

By Emily, Verity and Ella 

 

 

 

 

 

Kenley Primary School are registered with easyfundraising, which means you can raise FREE 

donations for us every time you shop online. Over 6,000 shops and sites will donate to us 

when you use easyfundraising to shop with them – at no extra cost to yourself! 

These donations really mount up and make a BIG difference to us, so we’d really appreciate it 

if you could take a moment to sign up and support us. It’s completely FREE and only takes a 

moment. 

You can find our easyfundraising page at https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/

kenleysch/?utm_campaign=raise-more&utm_medium=email&utm_content=gs-e1 

Every time you shop online, go to easyfundraising first to find the site you want and start shopping. 

After you’ve checked out, the retailer will make a donation to Kenley Primary School  at no extra cost 

to you whatsoever! 

 

 

On Wednesday 15th December, the children will be served Christmas dinner. There 
will also be a vegetarian option available.   

Please order on Parentpay by 8th December so the kitchen staff know how many 
children to cater for.  Please note that no other meal options will be served on this 
day, so if your child does not wish to have the Christmas dinner/vegetarian option, 
they will need to bring in a packed lunch. 

https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/kenleysch/?utm_campaign=raise-more&utm_medium=email&utm_content=gs-e1
https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/kenleysch/?utm_campaign=raise-more&utm_medium=email&utm_content=gs-e1

